Dukes County Emergency Management Meeting Minutes

October 3, 2006

7:10 p.m.

Dukes County Building

Present: Charles Cotnoir, Daniel Bryant, Spencer Booker, Peter Martell, Bill Smith, Richard Townes, Peter Shemeth, Bill Little.

Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held  August 1, 2006 were passed unanimously.

Meeting Highlights

The meeting opened with a change of venue from the agenda. Red Cross Briefing was moved up from item six to item one. Bill Little opened the meeting with giving MVEMDA a status report with regards to where ARC is at in working out logistics for the emergency supplies being sent to the towns and tribe of Martha’s Vineyard. Bill mentioned what kind of supplies we could expect (cots, blankets, heater meals, comfort kits, etc.) and that Packer Fuel may be donating a vessel to bring the supplies over from the mainland. Bill went on to express dissatisfaction with the regionalization that ARC/MV has recently undergone. It was Bill’s feeling that ARC has gone corporate and that there is a sense of “no control” for the staff of ARC/MV on a local level. Bill mentioned how titles and positions have been eliminated and that the Communications Center is now the designated contact for ARC. Bill mentioned that as Emergency Managers we can still contact him for much needed logistics and support despite the changes. He went on to state that he currently has up to 70 volunteers available should the need arise. It was also mentioned that Paul Clark had discussed trailers being available for storage of the emergency supplies, status of the trailers is still pending.

Next item for discussion was Martha’s Vineyard Representative to the Steamship Authority and Advisor position and the recent County Commission motion to enact said position. Chuck Cotnoir passed out a handout explaining the position of the county regarding the SSA and EMD’s islandwide. Richard Townes questioned the legality of the County Commission to appoint members without consulting with all those involved. He went on to say that state law does not allow for county government to arbitrarily create positions such as this. Peter Martell went on to state that infrastructures and plans are already in place to deal with communication issues involving the SSA and as such there was no need for the position to be created by the county. Being that the vote and decision of the commission was already done there wasn’t a need to discuss the matter further. EMD’s who felt the need to readdress the issue may do so on behalf of their interests.

Pandemic Flu Planning  was the next topic of discussion each EMD gave an update as to where their towns were at with regards to planning and what else needed to be accomplished. It was announced that on Saturday November 4th from 9a.m. till 3 p.m. there will be a COOP Workshop sponsored by the Mass. Department of Public Health. Selectmen, police, fire, boards of health, and emergency management directors are all welcomed to attend. Richard Townes went on to state that he is working on a multi hazard plan for the town of Tisbury and the schools. Spencer Booker went on to state that the tribe is hosting a 24 hour hazardous materials training course October 20th through the 22nd. Peter Martell went on to state that he will be hosting a decontamination exercise at the hospital on the 22nd and will consist of a full tent setup.

Next meeting date was scheduled for November 7, 2006 7 p.m. at the county building. Meeting adjourned at 8:17 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted By,

Spencer A. Booker

Vice-Chairman

M.V.E.M.D.A. 

